## PROBUS CLUB OF KINCUMBER

## **MINUTES**

Type of Meeting	General Meeting No 67
Date / Time / Venue of	26 <sup>th</sup> September, 1989 at 9.30 am at Avoca Beach Bowling Club
Meeting	
Present	52 members and 2 visitors
Apologies	16
Correspondence	
Minutes of the Last	Were read, approved and signed.
Meeting	

## **Reports / General Business**

**Arising from the Minutes** – President Ken thanked Jack & Jean Stansfield for their splendid efforts in organising the Annual Luncheon.

President's Report – President Ken installed our newest member, Peter Manzie.

Treasurer's Report – Treasurer Fred reported a balance of \$2,239.62.

Speaker Convenor – in Probian Ed's absence Probian Alf advised the following speakers:

October: A. Bird on The World is my Business November: Michael Riley on the Court Systems

Membership Officer – Probian George reported 52 members represented 74% of membership.

**Social Organiser** – Probian Jack advised the April trip to Bright is booked out but reserves are being taken. Other events as follows:

10<sup>th</sup> October: Visit to the Horticultural Research Station at Narara, 11 am

7<sup>th</sup> November: Melbourne Cup lunch at Gordon Taylor's home, 11 am, \$5 pp to be paid at the

October meeting

December: No outing

January 1990: BYO picnic at Patonga, date TBA 20th February: Bus trip to Darling Harbour

**Welfare** – Probian Bob asked for information on sick members and their wives; without this information he is having trouble compiling a welfare report.

**Historian** – Probian Tom said the photo album was available but still had to be reorganized.

**Profile** – Tom Mulcahy told us of his schooling, his work in the automotive engineering business and in the flood mitigation area, until settling for construction work and bridge building.

**Lucky Door Prize** – won by Ron Coleman.

**Guest Speaker** - Barbara Muir gave a thought-provoking talk on hydroponic gardening. So much interest was shown on the talk and the plants that it can be envisaged that the Probus Club of Kincumber will have its own hydroponic gardening club in the future.